

				
North Hampton Public Library - Board of Trustees 

Meeting Minutes
North Hampton Public Library
239 Atlantic Ave, North Hampton, NH 03862
Tuesday, July 9, 2024
6:30 PM


Chair:                  Susan Leonardi		Secretary: 	    Jacqueline Brandt
Treasurer:            Kathleen Kilgore      		Library Director:   Liz Herold
                 

1. [bookmark: _heading=h.gjdgxs]Call to Order by the Chair
Susan Leonardi called to order at 6:38. Pledge of allegiance followed.

2. Facilities Report
George Chauncy gave the facilities report. He reported: that the rugs were cleaned right before the donor wall dedication/reception; baby changing stations were installed; one coat of paint was done in the rooms. Additionally, new HVAC filters were installed. There is a concern about the grass as it is brown. Mike Castagna and George to look at resetting the sprinkler. Water cooler filter to be changed, the design required two people to accomplish this task. George asked if DPW could come out to remove poison ivy. John Hubbard, DPW, to address the issue. 
  
3. Administrative 
3.1 Approval of June meeting minutes. 
Motion to accept Meeting Minutes of June 12, 2024 as presented made by K. Kilgore. Seconded by S. Leonardi. Motion Passes 3-0
Motion to accept Work Session Minutes of June 12, 2024 made by Susan Leonardi seconded by K. Kilgore. Motion Passes 3-0

3.2 Library reports

Liz Herold, library director gave the library report.  see report below

Building
· Changing tables were installed on Saturday, June 29- thanks to George and Mike for helping with install and George for touching up paint
· New fire extinguisher installed in mechanical closet per Impact Fire’s recommendation and with clearance from NHPD-July 3
· Library carpet was throughout the library the week of June 17th 
Operations
· NHPL had 2318 visitors in the month of June and 25, 240 for FY24
· We also had 16 new patrons sign up for library cards in June and 239 new patrons for FY24
· Meeting rooms used in June:  55 drop-ins, 21 reservations and 40 library related programs.
· Meeting Room use for FY24: 682 drop-ins, 216 reservations, 353 library programs
· Public Computers were used 92 times in June and for FY 24: 1,191
· Attended NHLTA conference June 5
· Attending a budgeting workshop on July 16th
Financial
· TDBank Operating account ending balance $ 104,441.60 
· TDBank Non-appropriated account ending balance $ 53,627.08
· M&T Bank account 8667 ending balance $ 14,161.15
· M&T Bank account 0790 ending balance $ 15,650.26
· 
Staff 
· Three first round interviews scheduled for Youth Librarian the week of July 8th
Programs
· Needle Felting for adults, Saturday July 13 at 11am 
· Granite State Bigfoot Wednesday, July 24 at 2pm
Ongoing Programs
· Golden Fitness program first and third Thursday At 1pm
· Historical Society is hosting an exhibit in the display case at the front of the library
· Currently we are hosting an Art Exhibit by Elissa Von Letkemann  in the program room with a reception held on July 25  funded by the Friends of NHPL
· Wellness Book Club- 1st Monday of each month at 2pm.
· Hooked on Books- on hiatus 
· The Genealogy club meets the second Wednesday evening of each month. 
· Classics book club Monday, July 15
· Mystery book club begins Thursday, July 11
3.3 Staffing
One candidate looks very promising. There are a number of other candidates to be interviewed. Liz to schedule with trustees. 

3.4 Youth report (see below)
In addition to the Summer Learning Program, the warmer weather has driven patrons into the library and June was a very busy month in the youth areas of the library. 
The 4th, 5th and 6th graders from NHS visited this month. This spring, we were fortunate enough to have every grade except 8th visit the library.
The Summer Learning Program, “Adventure Begins At Your Library,” has gotten off to a great start.  190 children have signed up for the challenge and are rapidly making their way through their reading/activity logs.  Most of our programs are full to capacity and have waiting lists. 
Our opening program was an interactive science show called “Science Heroes: Adventure of the Lost Treasure.”  39 children and 24 adults attended.
Kai led two programs for our Tween/Teen patrons.  Fantasy Cupcake Decorating was attended by 8 patrons and Galaxy Painting was attended by 7 patrons.
Kai is also leading a program called Adventures in Art on Mondays.  They have met once so far, making galaxy and constellation art. 12 children and 2 adults attended.
We are holding two Messy Science programs this summer.  We had one in June. Experiments included magic milk, making our own lava lamps, and oobleck. 9 children and 4 adults attended.
The Center for Wildlife came to present “New England Natives.”  They did a great job as always. 39 children and 24 adults attended.
Family Friendly Friday Flix we showed in June were Wish and Lightyear. 5 children and 2 adults attended.
A new family in the community has a therapy dog named Pumpkin.  They generously offered to bring Pumpkin in two weeks in a row for the children to read to him. 18 children got a chance to read with Pumpkin.  Quite a few children were on the waitlist, hoping to have an opportunity to read with him.  The owner is amenable to coming again in the fall. 

The McAuliffe-Shepard Discovery Center presented a program on what it’s like to live and work on the International Space Station.  10 adults and 18 children attended.
Melody is leading both Preschool Storytime and Babytime during the Summer Learning Program.  In June, 59 children and 47 adults attended Storytime.   18 children and 18 adults attended Babytime.
Sensory Fun for Everyone is a very popular program.  We have offered it twice so far this summer. 50 children and 32 adults attended.  We were out on the patio the first week, but it was a little too hot.  The second week we opted to stay in the Creation Station, which was cooler, but much too crowded.
We have reintroduced our Teen Take and Makes and Craft of the Week for the duration of the summer program.  The Take and Makes were summer journals with adventure themed stickers. 26 were taken. The Crafts of the Week were wooden wands one week and rocket ships the second week. 59 were made. 
I have attached the youth statistics for FY24.  Although we offered 10 fewer programs than FY23, 658 more patrons attended programs in FY24.

4. Old Business
4.1 QuickBooks Online migration update – ongoing and working on report formatting. Working on Treasurer’s report. 

4.2 End of Fiscal Year Update: Brief discussion, numbers are where they should be.

4.3 Set date to meet with Strategic Planner
Schedule for two-hour meeting for 9-11 am, Wednesday 24, 2024. Deb Hoadley 			
4.4 Review Agreement 
Motion made by S. Leonardi to accept the Strategic Planning Agreement for Deb Hoadley dated June 18, 2024, consulting cost shall not exceed 10K. K. Kilgore seconded. Motion passes 3-0

4.5 Program proposal for Small Business Saturday Maker’s Market. To be reviewed. Saturday, November 30. 

4.6 Social Media Policy
 To be discussed in next month’s meeting. 

5. New Business
5.1 Old Home Day
August 10, 2024. Belly Dance performers. Jenni Dally hoop and belly dance instructor will be doing a program.

5.2 Youth Librarian Update
Staffing, one candidate looks very promising. There are a number of other candidates to be interviewed. Liz to schedule with trustees.

6. Friends update
Liz did not attend. Tori did attend. Meeting was approximately 3.5 hours still looking for a signature event. More to be reported.

7. Public comment
None

8. Any Other Item that may legally come before the Board
Coastal Source Invoice to be paid for lighting. Motion made by S. Leonardi to pay Coastal Source Invoice in the amount of  $3138.26 funds to be allocated from account ending in 0790. Seconded by J. Brandt. All approved, motion passes. 3-0 
9. [bookmark: _heading=h.m0ayjg60eugb]Meeting Adjourned at 8:07 pm





